BOROUGH OF KETTERING

MONITORING AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

Meeting held: 25th September 2012
Present:
Councillor David Bishop (Chair)


Councillors Maggie Don, Jenny Henson and Mike Tebbutt

The Chairman welcomed Cllr Keli Watts, Deputy Mayor and

John Gorrie and Phillipa Hunt of KPMG to the meeting.

12.MA.09
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Mike Brown and Scott Edwards.
12.MA.10
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Monitoring and Audit Committee held on 20 June 2012 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

12.MA.11
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



Personal: None


Prejudicial: None


Declarations of Party Whip: None.

12.MA.12
PUBLIC SPEAKERS


None.
12.MA.13
EXTERNAL AUDIT: ISA 260 (International Standards on Auditing) (A1)

Members had received a report, the purpose of which was to present the ISA 260 report to those charged with Governance that had been prepared by its external auditor (KPMG), and to approve the Council’s Management Representation Letter.

John Gorrie of KPMG, the Council’s appointed auditor, was in attendance for his item and presented the ISA 260 report to Members.  Members were informed that:-

· No material misstatements had been identified.

· Management had corrected an immaterial adjustment which had been highlighted through the audit and this adjustment had not affected the General Fund balance.

· The auditors had concluded that the Authority had made proper arrangements to secure economy, efficiency and effectiveness in its use of resources.

· In respect of critical accounting matters, the auditors had worked with officers throughout the year to address specific risk areas and the Authority had addressed the issues appropriately and satisfactorily.

· Thanks should be extended to the Interim Head of Finance and his team for their efforts in producing a very smooth audit.

The report was discussed.  All members agreed that the finance team had done a splendid job.  As a result, the authority was flexible enough to be able to handle most challenges to be faced.  The question was asked how the council compared to other authorities and John ……… responded that KPMG had undertaken audits for a number of other authorities and he considered that the KBC finance team appeared to be well run and produced good accounts.  Therefore it could be compared very favourably to other authorities. 

RESOLVED
that the ISA 260 report be received and the Management Letter be approved. 
12.MA.14
STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS – 2011/12 (A2)
A report was submitted that presented the Council’s Statutory Statement of Accounts for the financial year 2011/12 for member approval, in accordance with the Code of practice on Local Authority Accounting in the United Kingdom 2011/12.

Mark Dickenson, Interim Head of Finance, was in attendance for this item and members received a presentation which covered: The Statement of Accounts process; Statement of Accounts themselves; General Fund Out-turn account; Housing Revenue Account; Capital Programme and the recommendations (to approve the Statement of Accounts for the financial year 2011/12.  
Members had no comments to make on the report other than to congratulate Mark and his team on producing a very satisfactory Statement of Accounts for 2011/12.
RESOLVED
that the Statement of Accounts for the financial year 2011/12 be approved.
12.MA.15
       MONITORING OF SERVICE LEVEL AGREEMENT GRANTS  2011/12 FOURTH YEAR, FIRST QUARTER UPDATE (A3)


A report was submitted which informed members of the performance of voluntary sector organisations in relation to their Service Level Agreements for the Fourth Year, First Quarter update.

Iain Kirtley, Partnerships Manager, was in attendance at the meeting and outlined the report to Members highlighting the performance updates as set out in Paragraph 4 of the report and the key details as set out in Appendix C to the report.  Members were also informed that voluntary sector organisations were being encouraged to submit bids for grants to start from April 2013.  All details were now on the Council’s website and officers looked forward to receiving applications.
RESOLVED

that the Quarter One performance of the voluntary sector organisations in achieving the outputs in their service specifications for 2012/13 be noted.
12.MA.16
KEY PERFORMANCE INFORMATION BOOKLET (A4)

Members received the Key Performance Information Booklet for September 2012. Guy Holloway, Head of IT and Communications, was in attendance for this item and outlined the main areas.  
In response to Members questions, officers confirmed that:-
· Overall the Council was performing better than target. 
· The reason for the red indicator LP1 78E – average time to process new benefits claims was due to a 15% increase in workload and just coming out of the summer holiday period for staff.    Current average time to process new benefit claims was 15 days.  
· The case loads were increasing because of what was happening in the economy.  There was an increase in people claiming housing benefit for the first time which took longer to explain etc.  A checklist was provided to make it easier for claimants. 

· Although the case load had increased, it was being contained and very few complaints had been received.
· Whether the volume column could be qualified would be included in the question log and an additional note would be provided to the next report explaining how the council was coping with the increased numbers.

· Much activity had taken place in an attempt to prevent litter dropping.  In addition to it being a punishable offence, officers had been trying to educate children by going into schools but officers shared members concerns and had to accept that this was a slow process.  
12.MA.17
WORK PROGRAMME (A5)


The work programme was submitted to the committee for consideration.  The following reports, along with those received at each meeting, would be brought to the next meeting of the Committee:
· Key Performance Information Booklet

· SLA Grant Monitoring Report Half Year

Members also suggested possible future reports as follows:-

· The provision of sports facilities in the Borough following the success of the Olympics. 

· To look at funding for refurbishment of Tresham (mid-2013)
· Update on the national funding changes regarding business rates and council tax benefit
 (The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 7.43 pm)

Signed​: …………………………………………………….

(Chair)
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